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GLENDALE COMMUNITY COLLEGE DISTRICT

BUDGET COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES

June 26, 2012

12:10 – 1:30 pm

The Budget Committee Meeting was called to order at 12:10 p.m.  

Present Voting: Ron Nakasone (chair), Hasmik Ghanbary for Bill Elbettar (CSEA), Dr. Mary Mirch (Admin), Paul Schlossman for Dr. Rick Perez (Admin), Arpa Shahijanian (ASGCC), Paul Mayer (Senate), Amir Nour (Admin), Arman Marukyan (ASGCC), Hoover Zariani (proxy for Saodat Aziskhanova) (CSEA), Eric Johnston (Guild) 
Present Resource:  Mike Scott 
Absent Resource:  Wayne Keller, Donna Voogt
Guests: Brenda Jones, Ed Karpp, Isabelle Saber, Lisa Brooks, Susan Courtey, Jessica LoGuerico 
Quorum: (10):10 Out of 10 voting members present

APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES:

MSC to approve the Minutes of the June 14, 2012 meeting.  Paul Mayer commented that he hadn’t suggested creating a Task Force in regard to Steve Marsden’s Budget Study, he had inquired if there would be a need for one.
	BUDGET UPDATE:
Ron said that the Governor has signed the adopted budget and it is still contingent on the Tax Initiative.  $318m was originally projected for CCDs if the initiative passed but this amount has been reduced to $213m.  The Department of Finance had originally used the Prop 98 split for community colleges of 11% of new revenues coming in. However community colleges only have 9.8% of the deferral amount.  Consequently, community college’s share of the new money was reduced using this percentage.  Of the $213m, $163m will be used to reduce the deferral and $50m will be used to restore prior workload reductions; GCC’s share of this money is approximately 1.3%, so an additional $650K of growth revenue will be available to GCC if the initiative passes.
If the Initiative does not pass, there will be a $338m mid-year cut, a $4.6m reduction for GCC, and a 7.5% workload reduction. This will mean more cuts made to Spring classes.

Categorical programs will not be consolidated. There will be no change in Cal Grants GPA eligibility. Finally, the State will provide community colleges an option of $28 per FTE for mandated cost claims or to continue filing the claims each year.
Cash flow will be a problem in 2012-13.  $300m in CCD funding will be deferred on an intra-year basis.  Funds normally received in July to October will be deferred to December and January.  
Redevelopment money will be automatically backfilled for both 2011-12 and 2012-13 in the event the State estimates were overstated.  In addition, GCC will continue to receive the pass through funds of approximately $70k from the redevelopment agencies.

The Governors and Munger tax initiatives have garnered the required amount of signatures to qualify for the November ballot, and there is a third initiative proposal for a raise in corporate taxes.
EXEMPT COSTS COMPARISONS SPREADSHEET:

The revised Exempt Cost spreadsheet was distributed to the committee. The  2011-12 Actual exempt cost amounts, the 2012-13 original proposed amounts and the revised 2012-13 amounts were provided; Ron informed the committee of the revisions he has made:

· Natural Gas was cut an additional $20K over the original 2012-13 Proposed amount to $160K;
· Electricity was cut $50K to $1.4m.
· Telephone was cut an additional $10K over the original 2012-13 proposed amount to $90K; 
· Interfund Transfer-Health was increased $25K to $700K based on the , revised  2011-12 actual amount spent of 698k;
· Postage was cut $20K to $180K based on 2011-12 expenditure levels;
· Legal was cut an additional $5K over the original 2012-13 proposed amount to $220K (overall a $27,500 reduction since 2011-12) based on the Board of Trustees vote to cancel the State Lobbyist and eliminate the contract altogether;
· PERS was cut an additional $87K from the 2012-13 original proposed cut.  PERS rate originally believed to be increased by 1.2% was only increased 0.494% (rate increase to 10.923% from 11.417%)
· Health & Welfare budget cut $645K from original estimated increase.  Blues Shield HMO rates for 2013 held constant and the Blue Shield PPO rates were reduced 9.8%.  The change assumes a 10% Kaiser increase for 2013.  The District is still considering moving to CalPERS and is awaiting quotes from ASCIP and Alliant;

· There are over $800k in savings from the original 2012-13 exempt cost budget projections.
2012-13 NEW BUDGET REQUESTS:

Ron distributed the list of new requests from Academic Affairs, Student Affairs, Administrative Affairs, and CCCC’s.  All lists were in priority order except for CCCC’s.  The committee will need to review and discuss at the next meeting.  The committee will look at all these items, and determine which are “Must-Do’s”.  Ron will ask the CCCC’s to prioritize their list and the Budget Committee will have to decide which priority items (if any) will be funded over and above the “Must Do” items. 
FOUNDATION:

Ron’s provided data on the College Support required by the Foundation for 2008-09 through 2010-11 (three years of historical data) and Lisa Brooks’ Executive Summary for the Foundation budget were reviewed by the committee. 

Ron’s Summary of Total College Support for Foundation:

2008-09: 275,854

2009-10: 333,374

2010-11: 348,782

Foundation Support to College:

2008-09: 84,375
2009-10: 84,245

2010-11: 122, 349

2006-07 Weingart Grant: 200,000
2006-07 Bhupesh Parikh 1,000,000

These are 100% 01 funds. Isabelle Saber said that the numbers have changed, and that current expenditures have gone up. For 11-12, Ron said that the books are not closed and we can create a new category for review. Isabelle said that since there is no oversight, there is a drain on 01 accounts that are not being offset. These expenditures are private. Paul Schlossman said that students draw from the endowment funds and take some pressure off the 01 funds. Ron said that the Foundation should not be drawn upon for operational expenses or ongoing expenses, but projects like construction, and one-time expenses.  Isabel requested estimated amounts of college support for 2011-12 and 2012-13.
Lisa Brooks distributed to the committee an Executive Summary for the Foundation Budget. The Foundation’s primary mission is to raise funds that support Glendale College facilities, programs, and help students through scholarships. Our ability to raise money is made possible by the infrastructure support we receive for staffing that allow dollars raised to go directly to our mission. This is also what donors expect.

Lisa said that there is also oversight from Division chairs, who approve the expenses. When a donor specifies what the donation is specifically for, the money will not be used for other projects. Lisa would like to have undesignated donations that are not to be specified, and the funds can be used for other things pertaining to student success. These may not be just one-time projects, but help with Technology, etc.

Isabelle said that expenditures funded from the Foundation can be funneled through District accounts, and then everybody could see how the funds are being used. The money can be deposited into District accounts (public records.) Ron said that we don’t always know what the restrictions are regarding funds. Lisa said that for the Baja program, we are transferring money into their district accounts, and these can be verified. Mary Mirch said that we will have oversight of how Division Chairs use Foundation accounts.
OVERDRAFT ACCOUNTS
The Overdrafted Account agenda item was tabled until the next meeting.
The next meeting will be held on July 12, 2012

Minutes submitted by:
Mark Darcourt / Administrative Services
	MSC for approval to put these revisions into the Final Budget.
 .
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